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● We are hosting two Open House events prior to school starting; on 8/25 and 8/31
3:30 pm -7:30 pm. The playground has been installed and is ready for student
use!

● The current unemployment rate in Rice County and the state are at historic lows.
Staffing for open EA positions is challenging. At this point, we are moving into the
school year with our current staff available and will make the best adjustments we
can to meet the needs of students.

● Licensed staff members have returned this week with non-licensed staff returning
next Monday. Professional development planned for the next two weeks includes
Safety-Care Crisis Prevention Training, PTS (Performance Tracking System) for
ALEX, LGBTQ 101, Top 20 Training: Creating an Effective and Healthy School
Culture, and How the Language we use Influences Trauma-Informed Spaces with
Danielle Theis.

● We are welcoming our largest group of students to CVSEC this school year. We
initiated the intake process with parents and member districts late this spring and
early summer instead of waiting until August. This has provided incoming students
and families with more information earlier in the summer and has given staff at
CVSCE more time to plan for individual student needs.

● Our magnetic locking door system is being removed and deactivated on 8/31 and
due to supply chain issues, there is no install date projected for the new system.

Providing all students with the opportunities necessary to be successful in their
home, school and community in a safe and nurturing environment.


